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1
General

The 33rd meeting of ETSI Technical Committee MTS (Methods for Testing and Specification) was held in the Hermes room at ETSI’s headquarters, Sophia Antipolis, on 24th and 25th October 2001.  The meeting was attended by 19 participants from 5 countries representing the ETSI Secretariat, ETSI members and representatives of ITU-T SG17.

2
Progress of STFs

2.1
STF169 ASN.1 Encoding Control Notation

Steve Randall reported the Technical Specification had been published and his proposal to close down STF 169 and hand back the remaining budget was accepted.

2.2
STF 188 Handbook

Steve Randall reported that work was started in May 2001, is progressing well and will continue until some time in 2002.  The main goals of revising this handbook are to extend descriptive SDL guidelines to cover UML and more aspects of MSC and ASN.1 while maintaining SDL as the core of the document.  The draft EG is due to be finished in March 2002, the MSC checklist also in March 2002, and MTS approval of both the EG and the checklist is planned for December 2002. 

3
New work items

During the meeting four new work items were proposed and approved, as follows:

RTS/MTS-00078: A revision of DTR/MTS-00074 “The TTCN-3 Runtime Interface (TRI)”.  Supporting members of this work are Fokus, Nokia, Telelogic and Viag Interkom.

DTS/MTS-00079: “The TTCN-3 Control Interface (TCI)”.  Supporting members of this work are Ericsson, Fokus, Motorola, Nokia, Telelogic and Viag Interkom.

DTS/MTS-00080: “The IDL to TTCN-3 Mapping”.  Supporting members of this work are Ericsson, Fokus, Nokia and Telelogic.

TS on UMTS Testing Methodology.  Supporting members of this work are Italtel, Nokia, TIM and Viag Interkom.

4
Next Meeting

The next meeting of MTS was originally planned for 27th to 29th March 2002, however the Secretariat is closed on 29th March 2002, as it is Good Friday, therefore a change of dates is to be decided.  The discussion as to the next meeting dates will take place using the MTS exploder list.

